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Is there another report with confidential information for internal agency use only 
that you are not releasing?

There is only one Serious Accident Investigation Report.  It is available in its entirety at 
https://sites.google.com/site/yarnellreport/.  

What is in the Serious Accident Investigation Report?

The factual and management report has two parts, plus appendices.  

Part One includes the fact-based Narrative, the Analysis, Conclusions, and 
Recommendations.  The primary purpose of the Analysis is to provide context for key 
action points associated with the entrapment and fire shelter deployment.  This 
supports the Conclusions section, which represents the Team’s impressions and 
conclusions about these events.  Recommendations presented to management are 
opportunities for improving safety.

Part Two, the Learning Discussion section, explores multiple concepts and 
perspectives that may help readers to understand and learn from this accident.  The 
intent is to prompt the wildland fire organization to think about and discuss how they 
can improve at the individual, team, and organizational levels, thereby improving both 
safety and resilience in their organizations.  

What were the guidelines for this Serious Accident Investigation Team?

The Delegation of Authority for the Serious Accident Investigation Team is available on 
p.112 of the report.

The Arizona State Forestry Department is not required to follow federal interagency 
guidelines for accident investigations.  However they referred to the Interagency 
Serious Accident Investigation Guide,  as well as other sources, in the development of 
the report.

Can the public visit the deployment site?

The deployment site is on Arizona State Land Department property and is closed to the 
public.

Can the public view the deployment site?

A Granite Mountain Hotshots Memorial Overlook with a set of memorial boards 
dedicated to the 19 fallen Granite Mountain Hotshots has been established adjacent to 
Hwy 89 in Yarnell, Arizona. From the Yarnell overlook, a flagpole raised at the incident 
location is visible in the distance. 
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